
 

Syfy Series Renewed, Gets New 
Showrunner 
Dec 18, 2018    

Syfy announced the renewal of a drama series along with naming a new showrunner. The 
channel will bring back the action-horror series “Van Helsing” for a fourth season. 

The announcement comes ahead of the season three finale, scheduled for Dec. 28. Syfy said 
Jonathan Walker will be the showrunner for the new season. 

The series is produced by Nomadic Pictures. 

“We consider ourselves very fortunate to be able to return for Season 4 of ‘Van Helsing.’ 
Without our partners at Syfy, Netflix, SuperEcran and our loyal fans, this would not be 
possible,” said Chad Oakes, executive producer and co-chairman of Nomadic Pictures. “We 
welcome Jonathan Walker to the showrunner chair to lead our incredible cast of characters along 
their journey against the world of vampires!” 

 


